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Workshop Meeting Minutes
Wilmington Urban Area Metropolitan Planning Organization

Transportation Advisory Committee

Date:  January 6, 2015
Members Present:

Laura Padgett, Chair, City of Wilmington

Pat Batleman, Town of Leland

Joe Breault, Town of Belville

Frank Williams, Brunswick County

Skip Watkins, New Hanover County

Earl Sheridan, City of Wilmington

David Piepmeyer, Pender County

Gary Doetsch, Town of Carolina Beach

Jonathan Barfield, Cape Fear Public Transportation Authority

John Lennon, NC Board of Transportation

Staff Present:

Mike Kozlosky, Executive Director
1.  Call to Order

Ms. Padgett called the meeting to order at 2:00pm.  
Conflict of Interest Reminder
Ms. Padgett asked if any members had a conflict of interest with any items on the meeting agenda.  No members reported having a conflict of interest.  

2.  Discussion
Ms. Rashid told members the Draft STIP was released on December 4, 2015.  It covers the time period 2015 to 2025 and the Cape Fear Transportation 2040 plan covers from 2015 to 2040.  She said there is a very tight correlation between the Metropolitan Transportation Plan (MTP) and the Draft STIP.  Ms. Rashid noted that there can’t be a project in the Draft STIP for new construction that is not in the MTP.  The MTP is where the Draft STIP looks to get projects.

a. Cape Fear Transportation 2040
i. Financial Analysis of Projects
Ms. Rashid told members with the competition of the draft project list in ranked order, the next step was to look at projects that could be funded out of the “needs” list.  She noted that during the financial analysis process, staff identified project cost escalation and cost bands to help determine the number of project that can be funded.  Ms. Rashid said CAC members reviewed the information and finalized a recommendation in December for consideration by TAC members.  
Ms. Rashid told members as part of the financial analysis process, staff is seeking feedback on the projects selected in Draft STIP/Existing Local Funding Sources.  Members must determine if the projects on the list (in purple) are to stay on the lists, or do TAC members wish to remove any of the projects and give that money back to NCDOT to be spent elsewhere around the state.  She said staff is also asking members to review the projects recommended for funding by the CAC (in green on the list) and determine if a project from the unfunded project lists (in white) is more important and should be substituted.  The final question for consideration is, if we are able to acquire alternative funding, are there any projects on the list that we should identify as a priority for that alternative funding? 
Ms. Rashid asked members if any of the roadway currently funded in the Draft STIP or Existing Local Funding Sources (in purple) need to be re-evaluated?  Members agreed to leave the currently funded project list as it stands.  
ii. Alternative Funding Mechanisms
iii.  Mode Specific Policies
iii. Public Outreach Schedule
b. Transportation Demand Management 

Closed session

Ms. Padgett told members there is a need to waive the rules and enter into a closed session pursuant to the provisions of GS #143-318.11 A3 in order to update members regarding the legal matter of Jamestown Pender, LP vs. North Carolina Department of Transportation and Wilmington Urban Area Metropolitan Planning Organization, Pender County file 14CVS528.

Ms. Batleman made the motion to waive the rules and enter into a closed session.  Mr. Williams seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  

Call back to order

Ms. Padgett called the meeting back into open session.  She told members no action was taken other than to update members regarding the MPO’s responses to the legal matter of Jamestown Pender, LP vs. North Carolina Department of Transportation and Wilmington Urban Area Metropolitan Planning Organization.  

3.  Adjournment 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:08 pm
Respectfully submitted

Mike Kozlosky

Executive Director
Wilmington Urban Area Metropolitan Planning Organization
The above minutes are not a verbatim record of the proceedings.  

The entire proceedings are recorded on a Compact Disc as part of this record.
